Coleraine Grammar School’s Provision for Pupils with SEN during Covid-19 Crisis

During this unprecedented and worrisome time, we want to make parents/carers aware of all the support still available to our SEN pupils, despite the school closure.

Statemented Pupils
· Pupils with statements in CGS were contacted by the SENCO before school closed to ensure all had access to their relevant Google Classrooms;
· Classroom Assistants for these pupils were invited to join the same Google Classrooms and if necessary, some of these assistants have been in contact with their pupils via email to support them;
· SENCO will continue to make contact with the parents/carers of these pupils.  If parents/carers wish to contact the SENCO, they can do so by emailing staggart716@c2kni.net

SEN pupils receiving Learning Support
· Any SEN pupils who would normally receive learning support in school for Literacy or Social, Emotional, Behavioural Needs can communicate with their LS teacher via their own Google Classrooms;
· Lists of the codes for these classrooms can be located on the Learning and Teaching tab within this area of the website;
· LS teachers contacted all their pupils before school closed and therefore can support their pupils remotely via these classrooms;
· Classroom teachers have been advised to communicate with LS teachers if there are specific SEN needs that require support in their individual subjects;
· If parents/carers have any queries about this please contact staggart716@c2kni.net

Other SEN pupils
· All pupils who are currently on our SEN register have IEPs and therefore their classroom teachers still have access to these Individual Education Plans with their current targets to support their learning;
· SENCO has advised classroom teachers to continue their support of these pupils as far as possible remotely via their Google Classrooms through differentiation etc;
· Both SENCO and the Assistant SENCO will try to contact parents/carers of SEN pupils in the coming weeks;
· Parents/carers should make contact with Mrs S. Taggart via email if they have concerns or questions pertaining to any of our SEN pupils: staggart716@c2kni.net
General Information
· The Education Authority has advised that amendments to statements will be done remotely and in due course, but are not available yet (information as of 3/4/20);
· Links to useful sites and information for SEN pupils can be found below;
· The Pastoral Area here on this section of the website and the Pastoral and Wellbeing Google Classroom have lots of information about support for various needs, please access these;
· Our IEP reviews that would be due to take place in the Summer Term will hopefully be undertaken via phone call in May/June, we would value your support in helping us facilitate this when the time comes.

Thank you for your patience and understanding as we all navigate this uncertain time together.  Please do not hesitate to contact me via the email address given above and if you would like me to respond via phone call, please add your contact number to the email.

Kindest regards,
Mrs Sarah Taggart
SENCO
Associate Senior Teacher
